

2022~2023 学年高三第二次联考试卷

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 茶题前,考生务必用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用2B铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答 案标号涂黑:非选择题请用直径 0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答 题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话 后, 你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Where are the speakers?

A. At home.

B. On a bus.

C. At school.

2. What does the woman say about the medicine?

A. It doesn't work.

B. It makes her tired.

C. It reduces her appetite.

3. How many cookies did John eat?

A. Three.

B. Four.

4. Why does the man look tired?

A. He had a meeting yesterday.

B. He has been on a long flight. C. He did not sleep well last night.

5. What is the man?

A. A librarian.

B. A student.

C. A writer.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独自。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时 间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. Where is the piano now?

A. By the front entrance,

B. In the dining room.

C. On the stage.

7. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. An old restaurant.

B. A new piano.

C, A live concert.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. What does the man think of the actors?

A. Noisy.

B. Silly.

C. Funny.

9. What did the scene remind the woman of?

A. The death of Sarah.

B. A fight with her friend.

C. A trip to America,

微信客服: zizzs2018

【高三第二次联考试卷・英语 第1页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线:010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. How long did the man work in the sales department?

A, For one year,

B. For three years,

C. For four years.

11. Who founded the Branson Labs?

A. The man,

B. The woman,

C. The man's father.

12. What is the relationship between the speakers?

A. Colleagues.

B. Hostess and guest.

C. Brother and sister.

所第9段材料,问答第13至16题。

13. How much should the woman pay for her Cokes?

A. \$2.

B. \$3.

C. \$6.

14. Why is the woman using so many special deals?

A. She has lost her job.

B. She loves buying things on sales,

C. She has to save money for her education,

15. What did the woman study in Harvard?

A, Engineering,

B. Business

C. Finance.

16. What does the man tell the woman to do?

A. Complain to her company.

B. Apply for a job in his company.

C. Come to work at the grocery store.

听第 10 段材料, 回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. When did the song-writing competition start?

A. In 2014.

B. In 2017.

C. In 2018.

18. How many people took part in the competition this year?

A. About 100.

B. Less than 120.

C. More than 200.

19. Who might be permitted to participate in the competition?

A. College graduates.

B. Middle school students.

C. Professional songwriters.

20. What can we learn about Maryanne James?

A. She is a famous star.

B. She is one of the judges.

C. She is the winner of the competition,

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

Δ

The following small European villages will provide you with a chance to experience the beauty of nature and a sense of adventure, from climbing a mountain to taking a dive in the ocean,

Deià, Spain

Hidden between the towering Tramuntana Mountain and the blue Mediterranean, the village's natural beauty inspires not just writers and painters, but adventure-seekers, too. From this peaceful village, cyclists can ride across this mountainous but bike-friendly region. After working up a sweat, they can go to the best beach, Cala Deià, in Spain. Its waters are perfect for giving the tired muscles a break with a relaxing dive.

【高三第二次联考试卷・英语 第2页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



Mürren, Switzerland

In Mürren, the fun starts before you arrive. This beautiful Swiss village sits on a Bernese Oberland mountain shelf so high that travelers must arrive by cable car. Like many mountain resort towns these days. Mürren offers year round activities. Besides downhill skiing in winter, brave climbers can enjoy themselves from June to October, with or without a guide.

San Gimignano, Italy

In the Middle Age, wealthy families of this hill town went on a tower-building competition. At one point there were more than 70 towers, some of which were nearly 200 feet in height. Initially built as defenses in wars with neighboring villages, the towers became symbols of wealth and fame. Today, the village draws both history and wine lovers. Visitors can enjoy the famous white wine, Vernaccia di San Gimignano, at the tasting centers which overlook the surrounding grape hills.

Chipping Campden, England

Arguably the loveliest village in England, Chipping Campdon isn't just a photographer's dream. It is also known for the annual Olimpick Games in summer, a 400-year tradition that copies the Greek Olympics. It includes horseracing, coursing, jumping, backswords and country dancing. But the highlight is the wrestling that thankfully has never caught on anywhere else.

21, What can visitors do in Mürren?

A, Ski and climb mountains.

B. Ride bikes and dive in the sea.

C. Enjoy the Olimpick Games.

D. Learn from writers and painters.

22. Which place is most likely to be a wine lover's top choice?

A. Deià.

B, Mürren.

C, San Gimignano,

D. Chipping Campden,

23. What is the unique game at the Olimpick Games?

A. Horseracing,

B. Coursing.

C. Wrestling.

D. Jumping.

B

Thomas Lanier Williams was born on March 26, 1911 in the Mississippi town of Columbus. In half a century, he created some of the most remarkable characters in his more than 70 plays, including Cat on a Hot Tin Roof, Sweet Bird of Youth and The Night of the Iguana.

"He changed the history of American drama with his first two plays because they were so different," says Kenneth Holditch, editor of *The Collected Plays of Tennessee Williams*. "He broke free of what had been going on in the 1920s and the 1930s and gave us a wonderful understanding of human nature and human tragedy(悲剧)..."

Holditch is referring to The Glass Menagerie and Summer and Smoke. The first play won the New York Drama Critics' Circle Award for best play of 1945. It tells the story of the shy, physically disabled girl. Laura.

Williams' sympathy for the underdogs grew out of his own experience. His father drank heavily and argued bitterly with his mother. When the young boy began writing poetry, he laughed at him. In a 1973 interview, Williams told filmmaker Harry Rasky that only his sister Rose became his closest friend.

"My sister and I were unusually close as children," Williams recalled. "My sister and I grew so used to being company for each other that we tended to rely on each other's companionship rather than seeking friends outside the household."

By the time he changed his name to Tennessee and moved to New Orleans in 1939, his sister Rose became mentally ill. Tennessee was not at home when this happened, and he always felt somehow

【高三第二次联考试卷・英语 第3页(共8页)】

 官方微信公众号: zizzsw
 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

 官方网站: www.zizzs.com
 微信客服: zizzs2018



responsible for that. So he kept writing about her. The image of Rose turned up in every single play he wrote. For example, Laura in Menagerie was modeled on Rose. At the end of the play, he wrote: "... everything reminded me of her. Perhaps it was a familiar music; perhaps only a little piece of glass..."

Tennessee Williams died alone in a New York hotel room in 1983 and was buried alongside his sister Rose.

24. Which play won the New York Drama Critics' Circle Award?

A. The Glass Menagerie.

B, Sweet Bird of Youth.

C. Cat on a Hot Tin Roof.

D. Summer and Smoke.

25. Which of the following can best describe Tennessee Williams' father?

A. A nice example.

B. A bad influence.

C. An outspoken editor.

D. A very supportive father.

26. What can be learned from paragraph 6?

A. Rose was an inspiration for her brother's plays.

- B. Tennessee Williams kept writing letters to his sister.
- C. Rose was a talented girl and helped her brother a lot.
- D. Tennessee Williams was responsible for Rose's illness.
- 27. Most of Tennessee Williams' plays can most probably be classified as _____

A, comedy

B, tragedy

C. fantasy

D. biography

C

On Tuesday, NASA sent up a test satellite from New Zealand as part of its experiment with a new orbit around the moon that it hopes to use in the coming years to land astronauts on the lunar surface. If the rest of the mission is successful, the satellite will be the first to take the new path around the moon and will send back vital information for at least six months. However, getting the 25-kilogram satellite into orbit will take more than four months and be done in three stages,

First, the small Electron rocket was launched from New Zealand. Just nine minutes later, the second-stage rocket called Photon separated and went into orbit around the earth.

Over the next five days, Photon's engines are scheduled to fire on a regular basis to raise its orbit further and further from the earth. Six days after the launch, Photon's engines will fire a final time, allowing it to escape the earth's orbit and head for the moon.

Finally, Photon will release the satellite, which has its own small engine that won't use much energy as it travels toward the moon over four months, with a few planned course corrections along the way.

"The new orbit seems like a stretched-out egg with one end passing close to the moon and the other far from it." NASA wrote on its website. "This path-finding satellite will be put in a sweet spot in space—where the pull of gravity from the earth and the moon interacts to allow for a stable orbit."

NASA spokesperson Morgan Bailey said that eventually, NASA plans to put a space station called Gateway into the orbital path, from which astronauts can travel to the moon's surface as part of its Artemis program.

"One of the advantages of the orbit is that a space station should be able to stay in continuous communication with the earth," said Morgan Bailey. "Because it will avoid being blocked by the moon."

28. How long will it take NASA to get the satellite to "the sweet spot"?

20. How long will it take tritori to get

B. At least six months.

A. About six days.C. Around five days.

D. More than four months,

【高三第二次联考试卷・英语 第4页(共8页)】

 官方微信公众号: zizzsw
 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

 官方网站: www.zizzs.com
 微信客服: zizzs2018



29 When will the satellite's engine start working?

1. At the first stage.

B. At the second stage,

C. At the third stage.

D. At the fourth stage.

30) What does the underlined word "it" in paragraph 5 refer to?

1.5151.

R. The satellite.

C. The moon.

D. The new orbit.

31. What is an advantage of putting Gateway in the new orbit?

A. It will be able to escape the pull of the earth,

B. It will be the closest to the moon all the time.

C. It does not need corrections to stay in the orbit,

D. It can communicate conveniently with the earth.

D

On the day of the San Francisco Giants' World Series parade(新行), I made my way to the corner of the street where I was sure I could have a good position to watch the players drive by in their cars. Then the parade started and thousands of arms extended towards the sky. And just like that, none of us could see the parade. Only our phones could.

Don't get me wrong. I needed my phone to keep in touch with my colleagues, friends and my family. But once the parade began, my phone went from being a useful tool to being a distraction.

I knew the photos I'd take with my phone's camera would pale in comparison to the footage I'd see on the news that night. Most importantly, I knew this gathering of thousands of people in the streets was really more about experiencing the energy than recording the visuals. All of that pre-parade analysis went out of the window once the first band marched past me. The recording device was just too close. I just couldn't resist. I took about 40 photos and shot about 20 minutes of video. Then I stared at my phone for 30 minutes and missed the experience I was there for in the first place.

A few decades ago, my friend Isaac and I cut school and went to watch the same parade. This was before smartphones and neither of us had a camera. I don't remember a single visual from that day. But I do remember the feeling. I especially remember the feeling I had after I arrived home to find my parents, who had no way of reaching me all day, waiting just inside my front door.

Of course, it is OK to take a few photos on special occasions. But it seems that we've developed such a fear of missing the photo opportunity that we have missed the real life moments as they pass across the two-inch screens on our phones.

32. What does the underlined word "distraction" in paragraph 2 probably mean?

A. Something that makes you feel extremely angry.

B. Something relaxing you do after you have been working.

C. A game or an activity that provides entertainment and pleasure,

D. A thing that takes your attention away from what you want to focus on.

33. What had the author planned to do before he went to the parade?

A. Keep his phone in his pants,

B. Take as many photos as possible.

C. Throw his phone out of the window,

D. Study the videos just for 30 minutes.

34. What does the author want to tell us in paragraph 4?

A. He missed his parents very much.

B. Life in the past was much happier.

C. It was inconvenient without phones,

D. It is important to experience the visuals.

35. How is text developed?

A. By reasoning.

B. By giving examples.

C. By analyzing data.

D. By experimenting.

【高三第二次联考试卷・英语 第5页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



第二节 (共5小题:每小题2分.满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

It is so easy to just go home and shut your door without getting to know your neighbors. But being an active neighbor will turn your living place into a kinder and more caring neighborhood.

36. You don't have to show up with a fresh apple pie or anything like that. It's truly as simple as saying hello, introducing yourself and asking a few open ended questions. But they are the first step to becoming a kind neighbor,

Then get out of your comfort zone and make efforts to know more about your neighbors. 37. And if you feel comfortable, let them know that you're there to help, if they ever need another hand.

Another way to show your neighbors that you care is by making your small acts of kindness a regular practice. This can be cleaning up the litter or even cleaning up after the pets have made a mess on your block. 38, you can ask your partner or kids to pick a bunch of flowers from the garden to give your new neighbor. 39,

Remind yourself that being connected feels good and boosts your mood in the long run. If you take the first step, your small acts of kindness can encourage others to pay that kindness forward. 40.

Challenging as they are, reaching out to your neighbors is worth the efforts.

- A. Or if you have an amazing garden
- B. Remember, every small gesture counts
- C. If you want to be respected and cared by your neighbors
- D. For example, ask for their names and learn what they do for work
- E. Your attitudes towards your friends also set an example for your kids
- F. It doesn't take a lot of money or a generous gesture to be an active neighbor
- G. In the end, more and more people in the neighborhood will feel much better

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分)

6

第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

Rogers saw a woman sitting on the side of the road. She had long hair and expressive eyes. What he didn't see was that she was also in <u>41</u>. Her right leg was injured. She tried to stand but <u>42</u>. So she dragged herself to the <u>43</u>, like a badly wounded animal preparing to <u>44</u>. She'd called a <u>45</u>, but after 30 minutes, her friend said he was lost.

At first, Rogers tried to play it cool. He <u>46</u> to ride by—at a slower speed and <u>47</u> asked if he could help. The woman <u>48</u> her problem and asked for help.

With Rogers holding her <u>49</u>, she tried to hop(单脚跳) along. But the pain was too severe. After a brief discussion, Rogers decided to <u>50</u> her down the 0.6-mile trail over his shoulder.

To avoid the <u>51</u>, the pair introduced themselves, discussed life goals and future plans. <u>52</u> laughed a lot along the way. 40 minutes later, they arrived at the parking lot, where her friend was waiting.

Rogers 53 loaded her into the back seat. Though she was in pain, she looked at Rogers through expectant eyes, 54 he would make the first move. Rogers also wanted to ask for her number, but felt that the 55 wasn't right. After she was rushed to the hospital, Rogers went to get his 56.

At the hospital, the girl looked for Rogers on Facebook. No luck. At the same time, Rogers was

57 her online, with no luck, either. On the trail, they'd fallen so deeply into conversation that such

【高三第二次联考试卷・英语 第6页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



details as last names had seemed 58. So she contacted the local newspaper, which published her 59 the next day. Rogers happened to read the article. Immediately, he got in touch with her and arranged their first 60 : a trip to the same spot after her recovery.

41. A. shape	B, love	C. shock	D. pain	
42. A, escaped	B, failed	C. smiled	D. recovered	
45. A. toadside	B, tree	C. car	D, meeting	
44. A. attack	B. eat	C, die	D. sleep	
45, A. doctor	B. friend	C, policeman	D. coach	
46. A. pretended	B, stopped	C, wanted	D. forgot	
47, A. occasionally	B. secretly	C, rudely	D. casually	
48, A. solved	B, hid	C, explained	D. missed	
49. A. arm	B, leg	C. head	D. hair	
50. A, throw	B, carry	C. kick	D. drag	
51, A, delay	B. heat	C. embarrassment	D. misunderstanding	
52. A. All	B, She	C. He	D. Both	
53. A. violently	B. carefully	C. abruptly	D. impatiently	
54, A, wishing	B. declaring	C. promising	D. arguing	
55. A, payment	B, ceremony	C. timing	D. answer	
56, A. bill	B. clothing	C, money	ey D. bike	
57. A. talking with	B. searching for	C. turning to	D. fighting with	
58. A. unimportant	B, curious	C. interesting	D. serious	
59. A. book	B. picture	C. story	D. evidence	
60. A. conference	B. marriage	C. work	D. date	
第一节 (共10小题:每	小题 1 5 分, 進分 15 分)			

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

37 years ago, Recep Mirzan found on his farm a swan with 61 broken wing. He carefully put it in his truck and drove it to a nearby clinic immediately. After proper 62 (treat), he took it home and named it "Garip", which 63 (use) to describe an unlucky person in Turkish. Since then, they have lived together and never separated.

"Since I loved animals, I said to <u>64</u> (I) that I should take it home instead of <u>65</u> (leave) it to foxes," Mirzan recalled the day he rescued the swan,

After its wing recovered, Garip spent most of its time out of the pen and made no attempt <u>66</u> (run) away. Instead, it made friends <u>67</u> the cats and dogs in the neighborhood and accompanied Mirzan when he was working around the farm or going out for his evening walks.

"It has chosen to stay at my side," says Mirzan, <u>68</u> is now 63 years old. "It is very loyal and I consider it as my child."

69 (obvious), living with Mirzan has been beneficial for Garip. According to the UK-based Swan Sanctuary, the average lifetime for a swan in the wild is about 15 years. In protected environments, it can live up to 30 years. But Garip is more than 37 years old now. It is much 70 (long) than the average.

【高三第二次联考试卷・英语 第7页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加;在缺词处加一个漏字符号(A),并在其下而写出该加的词。

懸除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改;在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下而写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处, 多者(从第 11 处起) 不计分。

Collecting foreign stamps are one of my hobbies, which I have benefited a great deal. For me, they are not only pretty pictures, and also good materials to learn about difference countries. They tell me so important information as when, where and how do the events take place. In my spare times, I always study and arranged them properly in various albums. I also frequently participate in the relating online discussions. In this way, I have made a lot of friends. I really enjoy how I am doing.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是李华。为了给外国友人提供更丰富的生活信息,某英文网站新增了《最美中华》栏目。请你给该栏目投稿,内容包括:

A Beautiful Place in China

- 1. 介绍一个国内你喜欢或去过的地方;
- 2. 说明推荐的理由。

注意:1. 词数 100 左右;

2. 短文题目已为你写好。

			_
			_
			_
			_
		55751-571223	
			1
<u> </u>			-

【高三第二次联考试卷·英语 第8页(共8页)】

 官方微信公众号: zizzsw
 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

 官方网站: www.zizzs.com
 微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。













官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018